## October 11, 2018

The Stonington Board of Selectmen and Mystic River Boathouse Park Implementation Committee held a joint special meeting on this date at Latitude 41 located at 105 Greenmanville Avenue in Mystic. Present were First Selectman Rob Simmons, Selectwoman Kate Rotella, Mike O'Neil, Mike Crowley, Steve Planchon and Tom Switz. Selectman John Prue was absent. Members of the public and press were present.

Mr. Simmons called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.

Mr. Simmons opened the meeting a described the format of the meeting. He stated that Mr. Chad Frost would present the current design of the park plan and Mr. Alex Anmahian would present a conceptional design of the boathouse. He gave the audience some background and history of the acquisition of the property thanking Mr. Mike O'Neill and Ms. Kelly Boling of the Trust for Public Land for their seminal work minutes.

Mr. Mike ONeill discussed the growth and development of the SHS Rowing Program to include the need for a permanent home. He thanked the Mystic Seaport for their fine support and recognized Mr. Dana Hewson for his initiatives.

Mr. Chad Frost gave a presentation on the development of the park plan.

Mr. Alex Anmahian, AIA, of Anmahian Winton Architects, gave a presentation on the development of the boathouse design.

Members of the public made comments and asked questions.

The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.

tacey Harkell

Stacey Haskell

Recording Secretary